ALLENTOWN DOG TRAINING CLUB
GENERAL MEETING
May 12, 2021

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 7:33 p.m. by President Chuck Achenzie. President Achenzie
noted that there werc 33 members in attendance.

Minutes

The membership had before it for approval the minutes of the general meeting held on April 14,
2021. No corrections or additions were noted. Donna Barto moved to accept the minutes as posted on
the website. The motion was seconded by Mary Minnich and the motion passed by unanimous voice

vote.

Treasurer’s Report

Barbara Artim presented the Treasurer's Report (see attached).
No corrections or additions were noted to the Treasurer’s Report. Sue Iobst moved to accept
the Treasurer's Report as submitted. The motion was seconded by Cris Courduff and the motion passed

by unanimous voice vote.

Membership Report

Debbie Achenzie presented the Membership Report (see attached).
There was one first reading.

Stephanie Stemphoski, Cane Corso - (Not Present)

Training Director’s Report

Phyllis Broderick presented her Training Director’s Report (see attached).



Committees

Website

Steve Markowitz reported everything is going smoothly. He would be happy to post on the
website any videos or photos club members have. Phyllis Broderick noted the website is generating a
lot of inquiries.

Publicity

Linda Eldon reminded members about the Paw Prints on The Canal event scheduled for Sunday,
June 13,2021. This event benefits the Northampton K-9 Unit. Volunteers are needed to help. You can
bring your dog. Everyone is welcome and Linda has a sign up sheet. President Achenzie also noted that
there are approximately 150 venders at the event.

Mat Coordinator

President Achenzie spoke to Chris Courduff. She will disinfect the mats after our Saturday Point
Show on May 22, 2021. Volunteers are needed to stay after the show to vacuum and remove tape from
the mats.

Newsletter
Debbie Achenzie announced the deadline for the next newsletter will be the end of the month.

Point Show

Gail James reported that all the ribbons are set to go. There will be a meeting of the show
committee on May 13, 2021, at 1:30 p.m. Phyllis Broderick noted that she has everything together for
each judge.
Old Business

President Achenzie announced that due to the recent CDC changes in COVID restrictions masks
are now optional for outside training but the six-foot social distancing must still be maintained at all

times while training.

New Business

There was no new business.



General Business

The next board meeting will be held on June 27, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. in Macungie Hall. The
meeting is open to the membership.

The next general meeting will be held on June 9, 2021, at 7:30 p.m. outdoors in Macungie Park
in the lawn arca.

The Staples number is 610-439-2800.
Brags
Several members stepped forward to announce their latest brags.

Adjournment

There being no further business before the general membership Phyllis Broderick moved to
adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Dusty Springer and the motion passed by unanimous
voice vote.

President Achenzie adjourned the meeting at 7:48 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol McCarthy
Recording Secretary



TREASURER’S

REPORT



trnliecnty, | ‘

Income/Expense by Category - Apr 20
4/1/2021 through 4/30/2021

5/9/2021 Page 1
4/1/2021-
Category 4/30/2021
INCOWIE
Dues 35.00
Match Show In 413.00
Training 2,083.00
Training-Rally 644.00
Training-Specialty 75.00
~ TOTAL INCOME 3,250.00
EXPENSES
Telephone 35156
Training Exp 3,952.30
Training Exp-Specialty 21.00
~ TOTAL EXPENSES 4,008.45
OVERALL TOTAL —75895”

Account Balances - As of 5/9/2021
(Includes unrealized gains)
5/9/2021 Page 1
5/9/2021
) Account Balance

Bank Accounts

Checking 8,616.61
Savings 0.00
TOTAL Bank Accounts 8,616.61

Cash Accounts
Cash Account 0.00
TOTAL Cash Accounts 0.00

Investment Accounts

ING CD 0.00
~ Vanguard 57,818.80
TOTAL Investment Accounis 57,818.80

OVERALL TOTAL o 66,435.41



MEMBERSHIP

REPORT



The following Membership information will be presented at the General Meeting on 5/12/2021
First Readings... Please mark present or not present for the minutes.

Stephanie Stemphoski
306 Connor Lane
Perkasie, PA 18944
Cane Corso

C: 267-549-2525

sarrighy@yahoo.com

Thank You including this report in the minutes.
Debbie Achenzie
Membership



TRAINING
DIRECTOR’S

REPORT



ALLENTOWN DOG TRAINING CLUB
Training Director Report May 12, 2021

Due to the rain last Wednesday, club training for Wednesday night outdoor
training was cancelled last week due to rain and the new session starts
tonight.

Dusty’s novice class and Anna’s utility and open class as well as Linda’s
Excellent/Advanced rally class all started last week May 6.

The STAR puppy class started May 6" with 5 attending and the beginner
class started May 6™ with 10 attending.

MEMBERS’ MATCH SHOW:

The obedience and rally members’ match was a success with all slots filled.
Thanks to everyone who volunteered to judge and steward, help set up and
clean up.

I will schedule more members’ matches. This depends on the members’
participation not only entering the show but in volunteering to help out.

CONNIE CLEVELAND SEMINAR - November 20™ & 21*.
No report

Respectfully submitted,
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